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	MINUTES



	Chair
	Tony Rich, Registrar (AHR)

	Present
	Wayne Campbell (Academic Registrar) (WLC)

Paula Rothero (PR) Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB), Andrew Nightingale (Director of Estates Management), Dominic Kavakeb, outgoing SU President (DKK), Yousuf Joondan, outgoing SU VP Education, (YJ), Zak Suffee, outgoing SU VP Welfare & Community (ZS)
Abu Sayeed, outgoing VP Sports & Societies (AS)
Arnold Ma, outgoing SU VP Services & Communications (AM), Ibby Mehmet, Incoming SU President (IM), Saad Gul Mohammed, Incoming VP Education (SGM), Lisa Hiscock, Incoming VP Welfare & Community, (LH), Phil Macken, Incoming VP Sports & Societies (PM), Edison Peng Yan, Incoming VP Services & Communication (EPY)  
Paul Johnston, SU Membership Services Manager (PJ)

	Apologies
	Vivian Insull (Director of Residential Services), Darren Baker, Customer Services & Marketing Manager (DB), Marianne Provan (SU interim Chief Executive), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support, (RF)

	Secretary
	Zoe Kent (Administrator – PA to CEO)


	1)
	Introductions
	Ref.
	Init.

	
	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	2)
	Minutes of the previous meeting 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record
	
	

	
	
	
	

	 3) 
	Matters Arising 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 110/2009 – Accommodation figures – PJ to meet with incoming and outgoing Sabbs to agree exactly what is needed.
111/2009 – SU Constitution – Ongoing

114/2009 – No Waste Graduation – It was noted items are currently being stored in the ticket office but the SU is no further forward on finding a permanent room – only Keynes Tower is available at the moment which is impractical. ARN informed that the possibility of using a teaching room is being looked at but he is unsure what stage this has got to. PJ and ARN to meet outside of the meeting. 

122/2009 – ARN informed that work on the Knowledge Gateway won’t be starting until next summer so will coincide with work also being done on the crossing.

PR also informed that complaints have been raised from residents re: the state of the underpass so this will need to be kept on the agenda
127/2009 – PCSO - WC informed that Greg had acknowledged the job description sent out was non-specific and did not help the situation. 
DKK noted that a meeting is in the diary to discuss this issue on the 13th July. RF and WC met outside the meeting and went through DKK’s previous points which will be discussed with him on the 13th.
129/2009 – Contact with third parties – It was noted the paper is complete and PJ will pass on to the Advice Centre to ensure continuity between departments.
141/2009 – Equality Walk - DKK and AHR to work together on at the start of next term. Contact should be made with M Fasli’s internationalisation group.
	
	PJ
PJ, ARN

RF, WC

PJ

DKK, AHR

	
	 
	
	

	4)
	Feedback from meetings 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	No minutes available
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	The minutes were noted
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 c) Multi-Faith Chaplaincy Centre
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	AHR informed that new Chaplains are being recruited and will feedback when he has more information.
	
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	5) 
	Large Reading Room – Review of extended opening 
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	YJ thinks attendance has been positive but queried some of the costs outlined in the Librarian’s report. AHR said evidence on attendance is not very high and stressed that due to finite resources the Librarian has to allocate resources where he sees fit i.e – extra books, electronic journals. 
DKK stressed that he thought this was an essential service. AHR to speak to Robert Butler re: a second trial to take place in the Autumn or Spring term. LH suggested signs could be put up informing a survey is taking place to ensure more people scan their reg card on entry. YJ requested concrete criteria be given to the SU to follow. AHR to look into.
	
	AHR

	
	
	
	

	6) 
	Summer Ball – complaints from local residents
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 WLC noted complaints had been received from local residents about the Summer Ball and suggested next year one party should be responsible for dealing with all complaints to ensure consistency. WLC suggested if an official University response is required it should be done through the Communications Office.
It was agreed there had been an unacceptable level of complaints (60-70).

PJ informed that the SU is working with the Environmental Health Department of Colchester Borough Council on how to better run the ball next year and are also looking at alternatives. The department are also mapping the complaints to assess where the complaints were and at what time. The SU are writing a draft apology letter to residents and will then liaise with Jenny Grinter to release the letter. AHR suggested it could be printed in the ‘letters’ page of the local newspapers. PJ to liaise with the University.   
	
	PJ

	
	
	
	

	7) 
	Disruptive Behaviour Update  
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	 DKK requested feedback on whether the situation has improved.
PR informed that RF had given an update in the spring and that this should have been sent through to the SU. PR to ask RF to resend. It was noted another update will also be sent through shortly. Sabbs to complete a summary on their departure for RF.

AHR noted that it looked as though the situation had improved but some proper evidence is needed. RF and PR to compile information over the summer. 
	
	PR

SABBS

RF, PR

	
	
	
	

	8)
	AOB
	
	

	
	
	
	

	
	Community Social Reps Proposal - SU working with Darren Baker on this. ZS to get a response from VI ASAP as to whether a rent reduction could be possible.

WLC suggested the interview process and role should be formalised.

WLC informed that VI has been on a course re: this role so it was agreed to involve her in this process.

 The End – ARN thought a party should take ownership of The End next year and suggested it should be the SU. This year there were problems with non-students coming on to campus due to the event being advertised on social networking sites. There was also some residual damage. AM noted the Summer Ball may take place earlier in the day next year so this may eradicate some of the problems. PJ said the issue would be discussed this year in detail. The SU had already discussed removing the RED radio stage next year.

Ramadan – PJ asked if anything has been confirmed. WLC noted that approx 200 people are expected to attend and the University are looking at using a series of rooms in addition to the MF Chaplaincy centre. WLC and SGM to liaise.

AHR thanked the outgoing Sabbatical officers for their work this year and welcomed the new Sabbs.  
	
	ZS

ZS/LH

WC, SGM




